

City of Waltham

Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor CITY OF WALTHAM CITY CLERK'S OFFICE 2017 MAY 18 A 9:58 RECORDED

May 18, 2017

TO:

The City Council

RE:

FFY 2017 Underage Alcohol Enforcement Grant

Dear Councillors:

I respectfully request acceptance of the FFY 2017 Underage Alcohol Enforcement Grant in the amount of \$4,991.90 awarded to the City of Waltham Police Department from the Executive Office of Public Safety and Security (EOPSS).

This program will run through September 30, 2017.

Enclosed please find a communication from Office of the Governor and Police Chief Keith MacPherson. Chief MacPherson is available to answer any questions you may have regarding this request.

Sincerely,

Jeannette A. McCarthy

JAM/ccb Enclosure

CC:

Chief Keith MacPherson



Waltham Police Department



"Protecting and Serving with Pride"

Keith D. MacPherson Chief of Police May 5, 2017

> Honorable Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor Waltham City Hall 610 Main Street Waltham, MA 02452

RE: FFY 2017 Underage Alcohol Enforcement Grant

Dear Mayor McCarthy:

Please be advised that the Executive Office of Public Safety and Security (EOPSS), is awarding Four thousand nine hundred ninety-one dollars and ninety cents (\$4,991.90) for the Waltham Police Department to participate in the *FFY 2017 Underage Alcohol Enforcement Grant Program*.

The program will begin upon notification from EOPSS of such date, and it will run through September 30, 2017.

As requested, I have signed, dated and returned the contract to expedite final approval for this program to begin. I respectfully request your approval and that of the City Council to accept this grant award.

I will be available to answer any questions that you or the Council may have. Your assistance is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Keith D. MacPherson

Chief of Police

KDM/mal Enclosure

c: Paul Centofanti, Auditor Det. Lt. Brian Lambert File

RECEIVED

MAY 0 8 2017

MAYOR'S OFFICE



Office of the Governor

Commonwealth of Massachusetts

State House Boston, Massachusetts 02133 Tel: (617) 725-4000

KARYN E. POLITO Lieutenant Governor

May 3, 2017

Chief Keith D. MacPherson Waltham Police Department 155 Lexington Street Waltham, MA 02452

Dear Chief MacPherson:

I am pleased to inform you that the Executive Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division is awarding \$4,991.90 in FFY 2017 Underage Alcohol Enforcement Grant funding to the Waltham Police Department.

Additional correspondence, including all the necessary documents needed to execute this award will be provided by the Highway Safety Division of the Executive Office of Public Safety and Security. Feel free to contact Lindsey Phelan at lindsey.phelan@state.ma.us if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Governor Charles D. Baker

Charles O. Bake

Lt. Governor Karyn E. Polito